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Ground Broken on New Wastewater System in Hope
USDA Rural Development financing over $457,000 of project
HOPE, Minn., May 23 – With ground now officially broken, construction soon will begin on a new $1 million wastewater system for Hope, an unincorporated area in Somerset Township in Steele County.
USDA Rural Development helped finance the project with a $285,000 grant and $172,000 low-interest loan. The State of Minnesota Public Facilities Authority (PFA) financed the remaining $600,000 of the project. The PFA funding comes from its Total Maximum Daily Load grant program, which assists communities targeted for wasteload reductions, and its Wastewater Infrastructure Fund program, which awards grants and loans to communities in financial need for new wastewater systems.
“A community’s quality of life can be tied directly to the quality of its infrastructure,” said Doug Altrichter, Assistant to the State Director for USDA Rural Development in Minnesota. Altrichter was one of five Rural Development officials to attend Friday’s event.

“This new system will serve the area of Hope for many years and will bring the area into compliance with pollution standards. I want to thank the Hope community for making this project happen and the PFA for remaining strong partners of USDA Rural Development.”

The 85 residents of Hope, located just south of Owatonna, currently use individual septic tanks for wastewater treatment, which are not meeting minimum requirements established by the state and county. A new gravity sewer system will pump wastewater to a new treatment facility.

USDA Rural Development finances infrastructure and economic development projects in rural areas. Rural Development has invested about $4 billion throughout rural Minnesota since 2001. More information is available at www.rurdev.usda.gov/mn, or by calling the local project in Faribault at (507) 332-7418, or Austin at (507) 437-8247. 
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“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and 

Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-5964 (voice or TDD).
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